Bryan W. Shaw, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman Toby Baker, Commissioner Jon Niermann, Commissioner Richard A. Hyde, P.E., Executive Director



TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution

January 20, 2016

Mr. George Purefoy, City Manager City of Frisco 6101 Frisco Square Blvd., 5th Floor Frisco, Texas 75034

Re Grand Park Property, 7275 Dallas Parkway, Frisco, Collin County, Texas; Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) No. 2592; Customer No. CN600245526; Regulated Entity No. RN106847114

Dear Mr. Purefoy:

The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) has reviewed the December 11, 2015 Quarterly Status Update. The TCEQ accepts the update and understands that activities associated with this site have been delayed so they can be coordinated with the assessment and remediation of Stewart Creek by Exide Technologies.

Please reference VCP No. 2592 on the front of any future letters or reports. Future submittals should be mailed to the TCEQ, VCP-CA Section, mail code MC-221, at the letterhead address. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments at (512) 239-3737.

Sincerely,

Joanna Manning, P.G., Project Manager

VCP-CA Section Remediation Division

JAM/jdm

cc: Mr. James L. Gandy, President, Frisco Economic Development Corporation, Frisco, Texas

Mr. Mack Borchardt, Special Assistant to the City Manager, City of Frisco

Mr. Wade Wheatley, Vice President, Cook-Joyce, Inc.

Mr. Sam Barrett, Waste Section Manager, TCEQ Fort Worth/Dallas Regional Office, R-4